ANGEL IBC NEWSLETTER

June 2018

YOUR CLUB, YOUR NEWS, YOUR NEWSLETTER



100 CLUB DRAW RESULTS

This month's prize winners are:

Quarterly Prizes:

£125 Mrs V Weaver

£ 50 Mr W Stewart

£ 25 Mr K Ashby

Monthly Prizes:

£ 12 Mr P Burtenshaw

£ 12 Mrs P Ellis

£ 12 Mr T Prince

WHAT'S ALL THIS?

Ladies, this particularly applies to you, especially if you play in matches or other games that represent the club.

See inside for more details.

NEWS FROM OUR CATERERS

Carl and Sam are now opening Wednesday to Friday evenings. The steak night was superb! Keep a look out for the other special nights every Friday and Sunday roasts, both of which you can sign

up for behind the service counter. Always look at the specials board, too. The list is extensive. All agree the food is excellent.

Carl and Sam will also welcome suggestions for additions to their summer menu.

IN MEMORIAM

We are sad to announce the passing of Alec Newberry. Alec was a long-standing member of the club. He was Men's President from 2010 to 2013, the Men's Secretary, a qualified Umpire, a coach and until his recent illness, a regular member in the Men's Kent League side. He was a great clubman and an absolute gentleman in every sense who will be sadly missed by all those who had the privilege of knowing him.

Our thoughts go out to his daughter Tina and the rest of the family.

Alec's funeral will be held at Tunbridge Wells crematorium on Tuesday 19th of June at 12.15pm, with a reception to be held afterwards at the Mercure Hotel, Pembury.

We must, sadly also report the passing of Ethel Stares. Funeral details will be posted on the Club noticeboard when they are known.

NOW WHAT IS THAT PICTURE ALL ABOUT?

It was suggested at the Ladies' AGM that we might have a change to the ladies' uniform shirts. These are worn for club matches, both friendlies and Kent League games, and other games in which players represent the club, i.e. County and National competitions. The current shirts are very similar in design to several other clubs in our area. The trend is now towards a shirt in a solid colour and the two colours shown were the two preferred options at the meeting.

The shirts are polycotton, comfortable to wear, can be hot washed and do not need ironing. They would be printed with the club logo and would have the names of a sponsor on each sleeve above the cuff. We would look to have matching waistcoats and cardigans, as now.

With sponsorship, which is already agreed in principle, the initial cost to match players would be £5 or less per shirt. The cost of waistcoats and cardigans has yet to be researched. This information will appear shortly on a notice in the Ladies' changing room, offering the opportunity for ladies to state their preference for either of these options, or to keep the current uniform. Please have a look and have your say, anonymously if you prefer (and please excuse the model!).

NEW HANDTOWEL DISPENSERS AND RINK JACKS

The Ladies Section continue to manage and oversee the residual funds that were raised through a raffle that supported the reopening of the club after the 2013/14 flood closure. The Ladies Section's aim is to use these funds for projects that benefit all club members. After feedback had been received from members on the benefit of automated hand towel dispensers they had used whilst visiting other clubs a decision was made to purchase these for both the ladies and male toilets. Two automated dispensers have been purchased and it

is anticipated that these should be installed and available for use within the next couple of weeks.

We would also like to say thank you for the Rink Jacks which have also been purchased through the residual funds to benefit members.

CHARITY WALK

Mary London has once again completed her annual 5mile sponsored walk (in 2 hours 10 minutes), raising £110 for the Ladies' coaches fund. Well done Mary and thanks to her sponsors.

This money goes towards the cost of coaches to take our players to all but he nearest of our away matches. The cost is considerable but is intended to ensure that ladies will put their names down for matches, knowing they will be transported effortlessly to and from the games at no extra personal cost.

PRIVACY NOTICE STATEMENT

General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR).

The club, along with many other organisations, must comply with the principles of GDPR. The club is fully committed to adhering to these principles. Some of the key aspects of the regulations will be achieved through the forthcoming membership renewal process. You will notice some amendments to this year's renewal application to accommodate the positive 'Opt In' elements of GDPR. This will allow the club to continue to communicate with you and make members' details available to the wider membership and club staff for the purpose of bowling-related activities and social functions. The club has also produced a Privacy Notice. This document outlines these key principles and sets out how your personal data is collected and stored. This Privacy Notice has been placed on the club's website for the information of all members. If you are unable to access the document through the website a printed version will be made available on the notice board.

AND FINALLY...

If you look beside the door that leads to the green at the far end of the bar you will see a small plaque that was originally on the wall at the indoor club in Lyons Crescent mentioned in last month's newsletter. Tom Young removed it after the flood and replaced it when all the building work was completed. I wonder just how many of our members have walked by it and not noticed it, I certainly did. It mentions a 4s competition in 1938-9 won by FE Wood, H Keall, JH Baker and TG Shuttle. Do any of these names mean anything to our members? Thanks to Tom Young for this information.

To add anything to our next newsletter, to be published 14th July, please email gwencat@hotmail.co.uk by 12 July latest.



MONDAY 18TH JUNE 7PM ENGLAND V TUNISIA FOOD AVAILABLE